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This is a facsimile of our BUBW Contest Flier.
TOSS’s (SC)2 Round will be held on August 29th.

Volunteers / Helpers Needed

Every year we host two regional contests in
August — the BUBW and the (SC)2.  These
contests attract fliers from all over the region
— they’re not just contests but TOSS show-
cases.

We need people to help run them — setup,
teardown, impounds, winches and landing
judges. It is possible to fly in the contest as
well as help out but it still needs a lot of
manpower (at least a dozen people, prefer-
ably more).

We need anyone/everyone who’s availble on
these dates to volunteer to do something                  at
the contests; every bit helps and all tasks are
important.

The next club meeting (July 28th) will devote
its business part to planning for these
events. All members are invited. Light re-
freshments will be available.
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Three Round Add-’em-up, total 20 minutes with no flight
longer than 8 minutes.
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The people in the picture to
the right are, left to right, Bob
(bending over), Martin, Al-
fredo, Charlie and Bill Wible.
All these pictures are from
Gary (“MU”).

(Below) Alfredo prepares to throw
his plane off the side of the hill for
the first time (which he did after re-
mebering to keep the fuse level!)

Martin (“your humble editor”, BTW), about to throw the rebuilt Mako
off the side of the hill. (This was Gary’s old Mako 2 that suffered a
catastrophic wing rod failure at last year’s (SC)2. It has a new fuse,
rebagged wing and a non-carbon                  wing rod.)
(If you need some more incentive to not use carbon wing rods Martin’s 2meter broke its
carbon wing rod recently.) (Fortunately the Omega doesn’t fall apart when the rod
breaks.)
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There will be a Cross Country (1.2 Mile Goal and Return) on
Saturday, September 11th at 110 and J in Quartz Hill (About
45 Minute Drive in the desert). Only Non-Cross Country
sailplanes will be allowed. Thermal sniffers are allowed. Each
pilot will have three timed attempts to complete the course
with 100 points for each 1/10th of a mile completed (2400
points/round possible). If you finish, there will be a bonus
prorated against the fastest pilot. No bonus if you fall short.
Probably be both an open class and RES class for this event
(pilots may fly both classes). The contest will be CD'd by
Hank Schorz and (hopefully) Joe Wurts. Fees to be deter-
mined (probably between $5 - $10 per class). Nice trophies
will be awarded for 1st - 3rd for each class.

Also, SCSA Club Contests for the next three months....

July 25th - SCSA July Contest (Delayed due to July 4th
weekend) at Valencia High School, Pilots Meeting 9:00 AM
Classes: Open and RES / Trophies 1st - 3rd each class  /
CD - Hank Schorz

Aug 1st - SCSA August Contest at Valencia High School,
Pilots Meeting 9:00 AM Classes: Open and RES / Trophies
1st - 3rd each class  / CD - John Erickson

Sep 5th - SCSA September Contest at Valencia High
School, Pilots Meeting 9:00 AM Classes: Open and RES /
Trophies 1st - 3rd each class  / CD - Dan Werner

Sep 26th - SCSA October Contest (One week Early Due To
Visalia — as Usual) Valencia High School, Pilots Meeting
9:00 AM Classes: Open and RES / Trophies 1st - 3rd each
class  / CD - Hank Schorz
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Since the last newsletter and the note about “Condors and Golf” there has been some
more activity. I initially received some Emails detailing who to send protest letters to but be-
fore I could publish them in the newsletter I received hardcopy form letters from VCRMAA
to send onto the county supervisors. They even came with envelopes (neither addressed
nor stamped — well, you can’t expect everything).

I suggest that we sign and mail their letters using a number of signatures per letter rather
than just mass mailing the replies — it will save a lot of postage. I don’t know if VCRMAA
sent copies of these letters to all TOSS members but if you would like your own copy
please let me (Ed.) know.

Its interesting to see that Ventura County Regional Model Aeronautics Association exists.
We’ve only heard from them once several years back when they asked for a donation to get
the Association going.

(The material came in an envelope with VCRMAA logo and return address printed on it. It
also mentioned a website but the URL isn’t valid and the domain not registered at this
time.)



0 �� � � � � ��	Next Meeting: Wednesday,  July 28th at Blue Oak Avenue
BUBW Contest: Sunday, August 15th at Redwood
(SC)2 Contest: Sunday, August 29th at TOSS (Redwood)

Thousand Oaks Soaring Society
Martin Usher
3081 Roundup Circle,
Thousand Oaks, CA91360

Directions:-

Exit Lynn Rd off ramp from the 101 Fwy and head south away from the
Oaks Mall. At the first light make a left on Greenmeadow Drive (as if
you were going to the Cameron Center). Make a right on Kenwood
and a right on Springwood. Then make a right onto Blue Oak Ave and
keep to the right. Park in any open stall and then walk down the stairs
towards the pool. Meeting room is next to the pool.


